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PRESIDENT'S CORNER Welcome to another Great 
Edition of the Newsletter.

This month has been 
especially heartbreaking due 
to the cancellation of this 
year?s Convention. I think I am 
still going thru withdrawals. I 
keep thinking of what I would 
have been doing, day-to-day, 
from Monday to Sunday of 
Convention Week. The biggest 
disappointment was not being 
able to see our great Club 

members. For many of us, it is the only opportunity to be 
face-to-face with members we communicate throughout 
the year. This too will pass, and with some sacrifice we will 
all come through this better and stronger.

I hope everyone received the June 17 EXTRA EXTRA 
Newsletter issue, announcing the outstanding members 
from the past year. Their dedication and efforts are an 
example for all of us, to be grateful that they are amongst 
us. Please take the time to send your well wishes via e-mail 

to our Awardees. The list of award winners is in 
this Edition, with their e-mail addresses. 

The recent escalation of the virus in Nevada and 
other States, is very troublesome, especially to 
our age group. Please follow the commonsense 
protocols that are mandated and advised by the 
government. This is a great time to connect with 
fellow members and do your business online. 
Reorganizing your collections is also another 
way to get caught up while we hover around 
home.

On the bright side, Steve Palumbo, our 
Convention Chairman extraordinaire, is 
planning a fantastic Convention for 2021. By 
this time next year we will have forgotten about 
missing this year?s show.

Until next time please stay Safe and Healthy.

Jerry Vergatos LM-8093-241

CCA President

Please go t o Page #4 for  im por t ant  inform at ion about  how t o 
par t icipat e in t he Club's Annual Business Meet ing.
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Mem bership Renewal Rem inder  Cards

Just a reminder to those members who recently received a 
blue renewal reminder postcard that your dues are due 
soon.  Follow the directions on your postcard, or contact 
Roy Nelson at membership@ccgtcc.com , to renew.  

Renew now and don?t miss out on your next copy of the 
Casino Collectible News.  Not sure about when your 
membership renewal is due?  Just email Roy and he will get 
back to you. 

 Roy Nelson 

 CCA Membership Officer 
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Current  circulat ion is at : 2251

Please invit e ot hers t o get  ont o our  l ist  by 
cont act ing Richard Huber  (l inked above).

ON THE DOCKET...
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CCA Board Act ions t hrough May, 2020

ON THE DOCKET...
The MoGH 

Steve Palumbo, MoGH Chairman, submitted two candidates to become MoGH 
Board Members, Rick Lonski and Jay Sands. Both individuals were unanimously 
approved by the MoGH Board and submitted to the CCA Board for ratification.

Action: Approved Unanimously

The MoGH

Steve Palumbo, MoGH Chairman, submitted one candidate to become a MoGH 
Board Member, Tom Dyer. Tom was unanimously approved by the MoGH Board 
and submitted to the CCA Board for ratification.

Action: Approved Unanimously

Newm an Num ism at ic Por t al (NNP)

A proposal was submitted to The CCA Board to allow NNP to archive our 
publications on their internet portal. Agreement and authorization contracts were 
reviewed by our de facto Legal Team and it was determined that this was not in 
our best interest.

Action: Declined Unanimously

CCA Sem i Annual Board Meet ing

Due to the cancellation of the 2020 Convention, the semi-Annual Board Meeting 
is postponed until July 6. The re-scheduled meeting will be conducted online 
through emails.

Action: Approved Unanimously
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While announced in the June 17th EXTRA EXTRA Edition of the CCA 
Newsletter, the following pages will recap those individuals recognized by 
Club Officials, Club Member voting, and in accordance with standing 
processes, for those Awards. 

Each winner was sent their Award plaque and was asked to have a picture of 
themselves taken with the plaque, for publication here. We thank them for 
these pictures.

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OF 
OUR CLUB AWARDEES!

Due to the cancellation of the Convention this year, there will 
not be a Business Meeting, as normally held on Saturday the 
last day of the Convention, as is required by our 501(3)c 
designation. Instead, we will be conducting an online meeting, 
on July 6th, amongst the CCA Board members. 

We invite the CCA Membership to submit questions and 
comments to President Vergatos at: vergatos@msn.com, for 
discussion by the Board in advance of, or during the Board 
Meeting. Submitted questions/comments will receive an 
answer promptly.

Please submit your questions/comments by July 3rd.

Thank You,

The CCA Board

PLEASE READ - IMPORTANT INFORMATION

Club's Annual Business Meet ing

mailto:vergatos@msn.com


President ?s Award

This Award is given to Club member(s), in recognition of their 
dedicated service, actions, and engagements to further the 
objectives of the CCA. This Award is selectively chosen by the 
President of the CCA. Congratulations to this year?s recipients.

Jim Follis - Aside from being an excellent Vice President, he 
has demonstrated his willingness to embrace all the 
necessary functions of his position and more. Notably, taking 
on the responsibility of being the Copy Editor for the monthly 
CCA newsletter. Every month he spends countless hours 
preparing the publication for distribution. 
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Jim Follis

 jim@gamingore.com

Wow! 

What an honor this is, and I 
thank President Vergatos for 
the recognition. 

But, for me, it is my sincere 
pleasure to serve the Club as 
best I can. I also thank the 
many members that help me 
in my activities.

My Thanks also go to my 
wife, Pam and our son 
Casey, who enable me to 
serve the needs of the Club! 

Except on Thursdays. 
Thursdays are a No-Club or 
'chipping' days!

mailto:jim@gamingore.com


President ?s Award
Mike Spinetti, Rick Lonski, Rich Burgel and Rich Klabacha

I like to refer to these 4 individuals as my ?Recruiting Team?. 

Their generous merchandise donations, to my recruiting efforts, have 
resulted in over 65 New Members joining our Club. 
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In Memory of Mike Spinetti

wholesale@spinettis.com
(L-R Oscar Lappalainen, Anne Spinetti, Mikko 

Melander, Chris Yandek)

Rich Burgel

rburgel@cs.com

Rick Lonski 

casino_1sbcglobal.net

Rich Klabacha

dalek1616@cox.net

mailto:wholesale@spinettis.com
mailto:rburgel@cs.com
mailto:dalek1616@cox.net


The Greg Susong Award

This Award is given to the person that makes the greatest 
contribution to the chip collecting hobby in addition to having 
the greatest impact on advancing the hobby during the 
previous year.

This award is nominated by, and elected by, the Club's 
membership each May.

Congratulations to this year?s winner Steve Miller Co-Editor of 
the CCA magazine. Steve has been instrumental in producing 
a quality magazine, worthy of the many awards that have 
been bestowed upon our magazine.  
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I want to thank 
everyone involved who 
thought I am deserving 
of this prestigious 
award. 

Greg was an important 
member of our 
organization. I am 
overwhelmed in 
receiving it. 

Once again, Thank You, 
and I want to continue 
doing the work needed.

Steve Miller

lvsteve@verizon.net

mailto:lvsteve@verizon.net
mailto:lvsteve@verizon.net


Museum  of  Gam ing Hist ory 's Chairm an?s Award

This Award is selectively given by the Chairman of the MoGH to a 
member in recognition for their dedicated service in furthering the 
objectives of the MoGH.

This year?s recipient is Charles Kaplan Vice Chairman and 
ChipGuide webmaster. Charles?s work with ChipGuide and his 
leadership with the ChipGuide Admins has enhanced and expanded 
a valuable asset to the Club and the hobby. 
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Charles Kaplan

 chaz@ckaplan.com

mailto:chaz@ckaplan.com


The Rober t  "Bob"  Mera ? Recruit er  of  t he Year  Award

This Award is presented to the Club member who actively 
recruits the most New Members in the past year. This award 
named after the late, Robert "Bob" Mera, for his recruiting 
effort from his store-front in Atlantic City, NJ. This award is 
determined by the Membership Director for the CCA.

This year?s recipient is Doug Smith. Through Doug?s great 
efforts he continuously achieves great success in bringing 
new members into the Club.  
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Doug Smith

 msmith310@aol.com

mailto:msmith310@aol.com


The Harvey J. Fuller  -Ar t icle of  t he Year  Award
This Award is presented in recognition to the best written 
article appearing in the Club's Award Winning magazine. 
Named in honor of Harvey J.Fuller for his legendary articles, 
recording historical gaming information in the State of 
Nevada. This Award is voted on by the CCA Board with 
recommendations from the CCA Membership and the Club's 
Magazine co-editors.

This year?s recipient is Ed Hertel for his article ?Forensic 
Investigation into Illegal Gambling History in Florida and 
Illinois Summer 2019?. Ed has won this award many times for 
his highly informative and detailed research on very 
interesting subjects.   
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It?s a great honor to be awarded this 
year?s Harvey J. Fuller Award for Best 
Article of the Year. I am grateful that 
the Casino Collectibles Association 
gives me an outlet to publish some 
of my research, and I am doubly 
thankful that there is enough 
interest from the membership to 
read it. 

I have always felt that 
undercovering the histories behind 
our collectibles is more interesting 
than their accumulation, and I will 
continue to share those stories as 
long as there is interest. 

I am sad that I couldn?t see my 
chipper friends this summer, but I 
am already looking forward to the 
next time. Thank you again and 
keep safe!

Ed Hertel

edhertel@hotmail.com

mailto:edhertel@hotmail.com


The Janice O?Neal-Book of  t he Year

This Award is named in honor of Janice O?Neal, who 
contributed a vast amount of knowledge and research of 
many books written of collectors interest. This Award is 
chosen by the CCA BoD, with recommendations by the CCA 
Membership.

This year?s recipient is Paul Bender for his book ?The Joints of 
Jeffersonville and Southern Illinois?   
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Paul Bender

 pbender134@aol.com

mailto:pbender134@aol.com


As Chairman of the CC&GTCC?s Hall of Fame Committee, the Committee, as a whole, started the 
process of evaluating and voting on those resumes submitted to us for consideration, by Club 
members, of those they felt should be included into the HOF.

We began our work in early February and the twenty-one living members of the HOF completed their 
work in mid March. This was done well before any thought that the pandemic might close Las Vegas 
and close any festivities.

I would like to thank all those who submitted nominations and especially the following HOF members 
for their diligence throughout this process.

HOF Mem ber  Year  Induct ed

Jim Kruse 2009

Mark Lighterman 2009

Wayne Thompson 2010

Carey Burke 2011

Belinda Hixon 2012

Steve Passalacqua 2013

Doug Smith 2016

Roy Nelson 2017

Charles Kaplan 2018

Brenda Black 2019

Archie Black 1998

Howard Herz 1998

Dale Seymour 1998

Michael Knapp 2000

Allan Myers 2000

Ernie Wheelden 2000

Doug Saito 2001

Phil Jensen 2003

Mike Skelton 2005

Jim Steffner 2007

Allan Anderson 2008

As everyone waited for any word about the annual Convention moving forward, being postponed or 
canceled, the Committee had to wait also on how we needed to proceed with any announcement of 
our results. When word from the CC&GTCC Board finally came down that this year?s annual 
Convention was canceled because of the coronavirus, it was also announced that any inductee would 
need to be made in a Special Edition of the CCA Newsletter.

Therefore, as would have been announced at the annual CC&GTCC Convention?s Early Bird Banquet, 
the HOF Committee would not have inducted anyone into the CC&GTCC Hall of Fame for 2020.

As soon as possible, the Committee will meet through and discuss how we will move forward and 
once a new time line for the 2021 Convention is set, please look for next year?s CC&GTCC Hall of Fame 
Recommendation Form.

Again, thanks to everyone involved,

Mark Lighterman

CC&GTCC Hall of Fame Committee Chairperson

Hall of  Fam e Induct ion Repor t ...
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News f rom  ANA - Wor ld of  Money
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Saturday's Poker Tournament and CCA fundraiser was a success. 
We had 24 players and raised $480 for the CCA.

I will get a check to the Treasurer, Frank "Bud" Wisinski. I want to 
congratulate Jerry "pizzaman373" Vergatos for winning the 
Tournament. Dennis Garnier took 2nd Place, followed by Charles 
"Coastie1960" Tomarchio in 3rd Place, John "gudgreef " Albritton in 
4th Place, and Steve "ScrewyLouie" Passalacqua in 5th Place.

I, unfortunately went out on the bubble and did not cash. All-in-all, 
it was fun and maybe we will do it again. My Thanks to all that 
participated.

Winners "checks" are in the mail. Yes Jerry, you will get the 1 oz. 
silver card protector.

The attendees for this Tournament were:

Poker  St ars Nicknam e Players Nam e

2pharrbob Robert Brinton

3larrym8 Larry Markman

49erFaithful Roy Nelson

acccc442x Dennis Garnier

Burbankgambler Richard Huber

Coastie1960 Charles Tomarchio

cruscher007 Tony Kreusch

Dagwood7777 Barry Sherwood

DitchDog Steve Bedo

Elosh6 Eric Holley

Gudgreef John Albritton

ONLINE CCA FUNDRAISER POKER TOURNAMENT
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hard8hoppin1278 Rich Moore

imalilslow Joe Ehler

itchybun Greg Ikemoto

JDL20000U James Love

Joeprogrammer Brian Watts

Old_Pat_Fan Ronald Gaudette

pacman107 Jack Hampshire

pizzaman373 Jerry Vergatos

rocki1965 Mike Nawrocki

ScrewyLouie Steve Passalacqua

The_Wiz652 Bud Wisinski

Usclock Dave Bousfield

Xkmendi Jim Whobrey

In fol low  up? .

A check was given to our Treasurer for $480. Again, I want to thank 
all that participated. I have been asked to hold more of these, so I 
decided to do a Quarterly Event. Look for the next one to be in 
September, and probably on a Sunday. We will have the same 
buy-in of $100, and $20 of each buy-in will be donated to the CCA.

As a reminder this is not sponsored by the CCA, but the 
participants are CCA Members doing their part to help the Club. As 
soon as I get the card protector that was ordered I will post an 
image of it. I will be awarding one in September as well. Should you 
want in (you must be a CCA Member) then contact me at 
Burbankchipper@aol.com. As the date grows nearer, I will post the 
necessary information to get in.

Richard Huber    -   Tournament Director

mailto:Burbankchipper@aol.com
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CCA Member Paul Schaffer, advises us that based on data 
extracted from ChipGuide, these are some of the recent, new 
releases. Thanks Paul, and Thank You to the ChipGuide 

NEW RELEASES

Articles are Needed for the Fall issue of Casino Collectible News

Due to the cancellation of our Conventions our magazine will need more 
articles for our next issue. If you have an idea, time to write, do it. Length 
is usually not a problem. Just sent it to Editor@ccgtcc.com as a Word or 
Google doc with photos separately.

Any questions contact me at the same address.

Thank you for your input, Steve Miller

mailto:Editor@ccgtcc.com
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Are you a Mem ber  of  t he CCA? 
Want  t o learn m ore? Please use 
t he QR Code, at  r ight , w it h your  
hand held, t o visit  t he CCA's 
Mem bership Applicat ion Page.

Join t he CCA t oday!

Tap or click the 
membership 
application on the left 
to download a 
printable 
Membership 
Application form.

Or, do the same HERE 
to immediately visit 
the CCA's online 
Membership 
Application page and 
join right now!

http://www.ccgtcc.com/promo/newmember.html
http://www.thechipgallery.com/ebay/pics/Program_Membership_Application.jpg
http://www.ccgtcc.com/promo/newmember.html
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IN MEMORANDUM...

Sadly saying Good Bye t o our  f r iends t hat  have 
passed in t he last  12 m ont hs.

Fran Betker R-2308

Nick Fritz R-1592

Sheldon Smith LM-5087-83

Richard Hodges LM-4210-168

Dean Porter LM-2123-80

Larry Kopp LM-5615-119

Lynn Brooks LM-1963-74

Mike Spinetti LM-2136-108

Robert Eisenstadt R-0159

Matt Hartel R-1932-B

Bob Orme R-3576 (6-17-2020)

May t hey fondly rem ain in our  m em or ies. 
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Recognize t h is w ebpage?...

You can help t he MoGH achieve great er  success in our  
ef for t s t o add m ore cont ent . This recent  screen shot  
shows 251,017 im ages are cur rent ly on ChipGuide. But  
we have plent y of  room  for  m ore. Do you have scans of  
casino m em orabil ia and collect ibles t hat  could be 
added? If  so, please visit  t he sit e and of fer  your  scans 
by cl ick ing on "SUBMISSIONS".

Total Items on the ChipGuide = 251,017  as of  07/01/2020
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NEWS f rom  The MoGH...

ChipGuide Hit s 250,000 It em s
By Charles Kaplan, LM-115-148

On June 20, 2020 the 250,000th item was added to the ChipGuide. It is an 
incredible COMMUNITY achievement. Collectors went through their collections 
to find items that were not on the ChipGuide and scanned them and submitted 
the images. ChipGuide Admins processed the submissions. The CCA and the 
MoGH host the ChipGuide website. Everyone was involved and everyone 
benefits. There is probably not another hobby like Casino Collectibles in the 
world, you should all be proud of this achievement.

The ChipGuide?s   250,000t hIt em

Hollywood Park ,   Casino, Inglewood, CA

$5 Lunar  New   Year  2015 Chip

Subm it t ed by: J.   Er ic Freedner

To commemorate the event, a special ?Thanks a ¼ Million? chip was produced. 
Only 100 were made, each with a serial #. The chips are for a fund raiser for the 
Museum of Gaming History. They were only $10 each, $15 if you wanted a 
specific serial #, on a first come, first served basis. I am personally having the 
chips produced and paying for it myself and I paid for the mailing. The MoGH got 
the entire donation. All 100 chips sold out in 4 days and raised $1,867.50 for the 
MoGH.

 

The ChipGuide   Thanks a ¼ Mil l ion Chip

Along with the ?Thanks a ¼ Million? chip, there was a raffle. A website, 
RANDOM.ORG, was used to generate a random number between 1 and 100. The 
owner of the ?Thanks A ¼ Million? chip with that serial #, won the raffle prize of 



the five, $1 Thunderbird host chips shown below. The raffle was staged as a 
live video event on June 24th with 30 collectors tuning in.

The winner is Paul Liscio, #21.

 

Raff le Pr ize ?   Five $1 Thunderbird Host  Chips

Congratulations and thanks, to all who made donations, to all who 
submitted items to the ChipGuide and to the entire hobby for this 
incredible achievement.
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Museum  of  Gam ing Hist ory Mem bership Repor t  

Our MoGH Membership upgrade program continues to grow. The Board of Directors of the 
Museum of Gaming History wishes to thank the following members for their financial 
commitment in helping to support our many ongoing and new projects.   

Life Mem bers 

Jerry Vergatos Tom Lopez Don Priff   

Malcom McNeil Steve Palumbo Chris Carlson 

Robert Pardue Ron Gaudette Steve Miller 

Michael Gersie Mike Spinetti David Loriso 

Ann Gersie Doug Smith Fred Bergman 

Tony Kreusch Chuck Sikora IV Jim Steffner 

 James Love Mike Skelton Mike Quinlivan 

Gary Kruehl  Neal Silverman Jim Kruse 

Wayne Thompson Charles Kaplan Andy Hughes   

Jonathan Ullman Geoff Schumacher Barry Hauptman

Gold Mem bers 

Ken Kendra Eduardo Estabanez Erik Isackson 

Alan Schuyler Nate Pincus Terry Vaughan 

Rich Burgel Ross Poppel Rick Peterson     

Steve Lauber Paul Liscio Eric Dauplaise 

Michael Blishak Tom Pleau Carey Burke   

Dennis Lee Roy Nelson Jay Sands 

Dennis Page Ted Whiting Jim Follis 

Sharon Cox Mike Nawrocki George Dmitrevski 

Donald Durnin Bud Myer Allan Anderson

James Hogg Sharon Nickson Cox

Join Us? . 
Your support is needed for the MoGH to continue to grow and succeed in our quest to 
someday have an actual museum. One that will carry our name forward, and one that we can 
be proud of. 

Please contact me if you wish to upgrade your already existing membership at 
vergatos@msn.com for further details 

Jerry Vergatos MoGH LM-0001 

Membership Director 23

mailto:vergatos@msn.com


A NEW CHIPGUIDE FEATURE!

The  Top 10's t o 100!  has m oved t o ChipGuide!

I am please to announce that Charles Kaplan, MoGH Webmaster, has programmed 
ChipGuide to allow CCA Members to designate their Top 10 most favorite collectibles, 
in most ChipGuide categories. Details will be offered soon, but  a forth red/green 
button will be added (TT), similar to the current, MY, WL and TL buttons. More news 
will follow on the Club's Message Board and elsewhere.

An updat e on t he Legendary St ardust  Project .
While we are still on-hold for this Project, we are very much still involved! The developer 
of the Project has asked for our help, as a seperate effort, to ask our membership for 
"tourist" taken pictures of the Stardust. Both inside and outside, color or black/white, 
large or small. But they MUST be pictures that our members own. 

Offered images will be used to populate a Stardust History website. Credit will be given 
to The MoGH and there will be usage of the MoGH logo there, as well as linkage to the 
MoGH's website. On the MoGH's website we   have the same images, with individual 
credit for each image. 

Please contact Jim Follis for additional details, or to submit material, at: 
Jim@GamingOre.com.

The above images are examples of what we are looking for. These images have been 
temporarily 'water-marked'. Final images will be shown without water-marking. These 
images have been provided to The MoGH, for this purpose, by a non-MoGH individual, 
who snapped these images around 1965, as 12-year old visiting Las Vegas with his 
parents.  Thank you, Herb Redholtz.

24

mailto:Jim@GamingOre.com


25

Local Club Act ivit ies...

Southern Nevada Casino Collectibles Club
Hello to all my fellow club members.

I hope everyone is healthy and safe. It seems like an eternity since 
we last met. I cannot wait for all of us to get past this, and resume 
my favorite part of our Club functions, our Monthly Meetings.

SNCCC Board Meeting - We are going to conduct a Board Meeting 
at the Gold Coast in mid July to try to determine when it is in our 
best interest to resume our Monthly Meetings. The Management at 
the Gold Coast has graciously allowed us to have more space to 
enact social distancing. We will be contacting everyone with a 
special Email blast to the SNCCC Membership by July 17. Many 
items will be discussed and if you wish to have any questions 
answered, please e-mail Jim Follis at Jim@Gaming Ore.com.

SNCCC Rout e 66 Bus Tour - Our FUN TRIP has been rescheduled 
for Saturday September 26. This date may well change depending 
on when the pandemic has subsided and it is safe for us to gather. 
All the travel details are the same as our previous trips. We have 2 
seats still available if anyone would like to join us. The price is $20 
per person. If you cannot make it please contact me to make 
further arrangements. Rich Burgel will be adding some extra 
surprises on the trip, with more prizes and give away?s. My contact 
information is vergatos@msn.com if you wish to join us.

Please take care of yourself and your loved ones.Until we meet 
again keep busy and observe social distancing.

Jerry Vergatos

President
vergatos@msn.com

mailto:vergatos@msn.com
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"How I Spent  m y COVID-19 Days"

A Phot o Cont est

Archie BlackDoug Balduini

The CCA Newsletter sponsored a photo contest, which is now 
closed. We thank the participants and were very pleased that no 
one sent a hospital setting picture! 

Everyone please stay Safe and Healthy

Jerry

Rober t  " I am  now organized"   Baker
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The Market  Place...

27



28



29



30

Cont act  Pam  Focazio t o place orders for  MoGH 
Merchandise at : Merchandise@t hem ogh.org

mailto:Merchandise@themogh.org
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Cont act  Pam  Focazio t o place orders for  MoGH 
Merchandise at : Merchandise@t hem ogh.org

mailto:Merchandise@themogh.org
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BUSINESS CARDS FROM OUR MEMBERSHIP
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BUSINESS CARDS FROM OUR MEMBERSHIP
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